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Visual Resources Association Treasurer's 2021 Report 
 
 
Abstract 

The 2021 Treasurer's Report was presented at the remote 2021 Annual Business Meeting 

at the Annual Conference of the Visual Resources Association. It outlines the previous 

year's budget activity as well as steps taken to secure the Visual Resources Association's 

investments and financial future. This article provides the transcript. 
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As we all know, this past year has been unprecedented, with COVID, the cancellation of the 
2020 Baltimore conference, and going virtual for the 2021 Chicago conference. As treasurer, 
charged with monitoring and working to ensure the financial health of the VRA, I am most pleased 
to be able to say that, not only did we survive, but we are in a position, potentially, to thrive.  

First, our current situation, regarding investments and bank accounts. As of March 23, 2021, 
they were: 

• Wells Fargo accounts: checking $53,504 and money market $104,822, for a total of $158,326. 

• Investments: $337,806. 

 
These numbers represent increases over the past two fiscal years, as follows: 
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• Wells Fargo: 15.8% more than the total for June 30, 2020 and 22.4% more than the total for 
June 30, 2019. 

• Investments: The total represents a 21.3% increase over the total for June 30, 2020 and a 
23.7% increase over the total for June 30, 2019. 
 
With $423,390.71 on our balance sheet, our total assets are in good shape. Liabilities seen 

below are for refunds – either for ones that members wanted earmarked for the Chicago 2021 or 
Baltimore 2022 conferences (since refunded) or for members who had not yet replied to us about 
taking a refund. As our net income shows, we’re in the black, albeit slightly – a better situation to be 
in than in years past.   

This compares well enough with the fiscal year ending June 30, 2019, which showed a 
slightly higher net income but lower overall assets. 

 
As you can see, we’ve cut our expenses in several areas and these numbers, hopefully, will 

trend in the right direction.   



Tyson: Treasurer’s Report 

3 

 

 
Considerations regarding our budget include: 
 
Membership (we need to increase membership numbers, if not necessarily rates): 

• Previous rates: 2012-2015: $110; 2016-2018: $115; 2019-present (excluding the current 
reduction due to COVID): $150. 

• How much can we ask people to increase membership rates, if at all, given continuing 
economic instability and uncertainty? 

• Increase desired despite a slight (though understandable) dip in memberships this year. 
Conference budgets: 

• FY2019: conference income: $64,800; conference expenses: $65,000 (with Board expenses, 
excluding the mid-year meeting, add $11,100). 

• FY2020: original midyear budget for online: conference income: $41,740; conference 
expenses: $14,150.  

o So far: conference income: $33,462; conference expense: $9,754 (excludes: increased 
costs for webhosting; $2,500 honoraria). 

• Conference registrations have been on the rise since 2017. 
Overall and conference budgets:  

• Bank fees, professional and web services, audiovisual services, hotels, and travel costs will 
likely increase, even as membership dues lag. 

Some thoughts for the future: 

• It may be desirable to focus on providing educational/learning opportunities – workshops, 
webinars, and discussions. 

• It is well worth exploring the potential benefits and disadvantages of hybrid and regional 
conferences and meetings. 
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